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Following in Jesus’ footsteps…

We pray together

We play together

We learn together
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Come and See

	Our RE Theme continues over the next few weeks with Belonging.  Try to talk to your child about someone who has been to a Baptism and/or Confirmation and about their memories of this celebration. What signs, symbols and promises were made during the service.



Our school Prayer
Jesus, Mary and Joseph bless my family at home,

Jesus, Mary and Joseph bless my family at school,

Jesus, Mary and Joseph bless all the families of the world
Amen

There was no certificate assembly last week 
due to our special assembly for 
National Poetry Day. 
All points will be carried forward to next week.

	     What’s happened this week?

	Y1 Football
On Monday selected Y1 children took part in an EFC Football Tournament. After winning their first four matches 5-0, 3-1, 6-0 and 6-0 they played in the final and won that 4-1. The boys will be going to Finch Farm, Everton’s training facility, next year to represent Knowsley in the regional finals. Well done, we are very proud of you all.
Harvest Festival – Brighten Up the Day

The children came into school in a sea of colour yesterday to ‘Brighten Up the Day’ and how wonderful they looked. We have been collecting all week for the Widnes Foodbank. Many thanks for all the contributions which were taken by children and staff on Thursday morning. Please see the photographs on the school website and twitter. We raised over £200.00 for Cafod and this will be sent off next week. Widnes foodbank were overwhelmed with the contributions received; over 174 kilograms of food was collected which is tremendous. Many thanks.
Taster Day

The children in Y6 went to Sts Peter & Paul Catholic College on Tuesday morning to take part in cookery and DT lessons. They made pizzas and had a wonderful time. 
Liverpool Philharmonic
The Y6 class are going to Liverpool Philharmonic this morning to see Michael Rosen perform some of his poems. I am sure they will be inspired when doing their writing on their return to school.

	What’s coming up soon

	Football Fun Festival
On Monday 19th October, selected children from Y2 will be taking part in a football fun festival at Prescot Centre. A separate letter has been sent home to the children involved.
Rejoice

Children in Y1 will be celebrating their class Rejoice on Thursday 22nd October at 1.45pm. We do hope that you will be able to come along. All are welcome.

National School Meals Week
From Monday 2nd November until Friday 6th November we will be holding the Best of British School Meals week. The price of the school meal each day will be £1.00. A separate letter giving details of the menu will be sent home next week. Please note that children must have meals for the full week. Please note that children in Reception, Year 1 & Year 2 this meal will be free.
Family Learning
The next course is Internet Safety Workshop and will be held on Monday 19th October from 9-10am or Tuesday 20th October from 3.30pm – 4.30pm. All are welcome.
School Nurse

The next drop in session from the school nurse will be on Tuesday 3rd November at 10am. If you have any concerns regarding your child please do pop into school.

Together Day

The Y2 class will be holding their Together Day on Thursday 5th November from 1.45pm. All are welcome to come along.

Parent Meetings
We will be holding parent meetings on Monday 9th November. A separate letter will be sent home next week.
Open Evening

We will be holding our Annual Open Evening on Thursday 19th November from 6-8pm for prospective parents of children who are due to start school next September. All are welcome to come and tour our wonderful school.
Best of British

The school kitchen are offering a special promotion ‘Best of British’ from Monday 2nd November until Friday 6th November. The cost for the week will be £5.00.  A letter will be sent home on Monday with full details. 
Poppies

We have received the Poppies and wrist bands this year which will be sold next week. The poppies are on sale for 50p each and the wrist bands for £1.00. I’m sure you will be very supportive. 



	Spotlight on Y4

	In Numeracy we have been learning the nine times tables and using known and unknown facts. If it was 3x9, I know that 1x9 is 9 and 2x9 is 18 (they are known facts) so I would then just add the numbers together. If it was 7 x 9, I know 5x9 and 2x9 so would add them together to get the answer 63.
In Science we have been learning about how animals use their ears to hear. Frogs ears are on the back of their heads and Eagles do not have ears because if they did they would not be able to hear anyway because of their feathers. We used the IPads to learn the facts and looked up birds, fish, amphibians, mammals and reptiles. We haven’t finished the topic yet.
In Literacy we have been learning about World War 1 and reading about Harry Brown. He was a rifleman and fought on the front line in France. When they were not fighting the soldiers would write poems and letters to family at home. He received a letter from his mum and she was expecting a letter back from him but didnt receive one. Instead she got a letter to say that he was missing as he had been captured and was being held in a camp in France. 

We have also got a class library and Olivia has brought in a million books. The most popular are wrestling and football.

We have been researching Henry Matisse in Art and have produced our own paintings of him. He would use primary colours and would use a colour wheel to decided which colours to use. He liked to paint people and seasons. I have painted a picture of a man with a snake getting an apple and I have painted a picture of two people in the park walking through. As Henry Matisse got old he started to use scissor cut outs instead of painting as he thought it would be easier and he did one of a man and a dog.

Many thanks to Sean and Evie


Please note that unfortunately 
after school clubs 

are cancelled next week due to 

staff after school meetings. 

Rugby will take place as normal on Monday.
	PTFA News



	Many thanks to everyone who came along to the meeting on Tuesday.
Letters have been sent home with full details of the Spooky Disco. Unfortunately as mentioned in the letter parents of children in Reception and Year 1 are only requested to attend. This is due to the renovations in Holy Family Club and limited space. Those parents from Y2 upwards who have requested to accompany their child will not be able to come to this event this year.

School staff will be on hand to supervise all the children. A full refund will be available for any parent who does not wish their child to attend. We apologise for this decision but I’m sure you can appreciate that we are trying to accommodate all the children.

The disco will be held on Thursday 22nd October from 
4pm – 5.30pm
Please note that you will NOT be allowed to pay on the door and tickets will not be available after Friday 16th October as we have to order food and drink.

Bonfire Bake Off – November 5th
We will be holding a cake sale on Thursday 5th November at 3.30pm. We would be grateful for any donations so please get your bakery hats on. A prize will be given for the best Bonfire Cake.



	Diary Dates


	October
	

	Monday 19th
	Y2 Football Fun Festival

	Monday 19th
	CEOP workshop for parents and carers 9-10.15am

	Tuesday 20th
	CEOP workshop for parents and carers 3.30-4.30pm
Please note that this is a repeat of the morning session.

	Thursday 22nd
	Y1 Rejoice at 1.45pm

	Thursday 22nd
	Spooky Disco 4 – 5.30pm

	Friday 23rd
	Break up for one week at normal time

	November
	

	Monday 2nd – Friday 6th
	National School Meals Week - £5.00 for the week

	Thursday 5th
	Y2 Together Day @ 2pm

	Thursday 5th
	Bonfire Bake Off

	Monday 9th
	Parent Meetings

	Monday 9th
	KS2 Encourage a child’s reading @ 9-10.15am with children - Workshop

	Monday 16th
	Reception Numeracy 9am – 10.15am with children

	Monday 23rd
	KS1 Maths 9am-10.15am with children

	Monday 30th
	Reception & Y1 supporting children’s reading 9am–10.15am - Workshop


And finally… 
A positive thought for the week to promote discussion in the classroom and at home…
"Many hands make light work".
When I share, help or cooperate with others, 
I can achieve more.
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Many thanks
Mrs Hannah
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